
MINUTES 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES' MEETING 

July 22, 2011 
Troy University Campus 

Troy, Alabama 

I. Call to Order 
The Troy University Board of Trustees met at 1:30 p.m. on July 22,201 I, in Hawkins 

Hall Conference Room on the Troy University campus in Troy, Alabama. Dr. R. Douglas 
Hawkins, President Pro Tempore of the Board, called the meeting to order. 

II. Roll Call 
Upon roll call, the following members, comprising a quorum, answered present: Dr. R. 

Douglas Hawkins; Dr. Joe Morton, State Superintendent of Education; Mrs. Karen E. Carter; 
General Edward F. Crowell; Mr. Roy H. Drinkard; Mr. Lamar P. Higgins; Mr. Forrest Latta; Mr. 
Charles Nailen; Mr. Allen Owen; and Mr. Darreyel Laster, SGA President (non-voting member). 
Absent: Governor Robert Bentley, Mr. John D. Harrison and Mr. Milton McGregor. 
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• Shift BS in Rehabilitation to hybrid in Fall 2011 and revamp curriculum in the Fall 
2012 

• Shift BS in Social Work to hybrid in Fall 2011 
• Develop minor in Case Management online in the Fall of2012 

For the Department ofK.inesiology and Health Promotions the following changes are 
underway: 

• Offer new BS in Health Education on Troy Campus (Fall 2011) 
• Offer revamped MS in Sports and Fitness Management online (Fall 2011) 
• Develop dual MS-SFM/MBA degree on Troy Campus and online (Spring 2012) 
• Develop Ph.D. in Sport and Fitness Management on Troy Campus and online (Fall 

2012) 

Dr. Andrew added that there is unprecedented growth in the Sports and Fitness 
Management programs as well as a pressing need for qualified faculty members. He noted that 
our SFM program is one of only five accredited SFM programs in the world and this gives 
TROY a strategic and competitive advantage. Dr. Andrew added that from a strengths 
perspective TROY has high quality faculty with research credentials and a strong national 
reputation of our program in the field. He added that we have opportunities with the SFM Ph.D. 
to be the first in the market with an accredited doctoral program, to be the first in the market with 
a reputable online doctoral program, to establish a unique program that addressed discipline 
need; and we can use elective requirements for the Ph.D. to strengthen MS-level electives. 

B. Board Committee Reports 
• Academic Affairs Committee, Honorable Gerald Dial 

• Advancement Presentation 
Senator Dial called upon Mrs. Donna Schubert, Associate Vice Chancellor for Marketing, 

who provided an update on marketing strategies since her last report in March. She shared 
information on our advertising campaign and added that our goal is to do more with less. Mrs. 
Schubert said that we are now in the creative design and production phase of our marketing plan. 
Plans are underway to revamp our web site, www.troy.edu, to be more user friendly for our 
potential audience. Our social media preferences are being revamped to reach potential 
audiences as well. We have in place a Blackboard app so that students can access their 
Blackboard courses from Blackberry or Android device. We have been working for some time 
on our new ad campaign. One note of interest mentioned by Mrs. Schubert was that a faculty 
member doing research on the university's history identified that the motto in 1887 was: 
"Educate the mind to think, the heart to feel, the body to act. " This has become the theme of our 
creative campaign. Mrs. Schubert then introduced Mr. Chris Ciardi, Vice President of Creative 
Operations with Seventh Point, TROY's advertising agency. Mr. Ciardi gave a brief overview 
of the creative campaign and shared several excerpts of new ad pieces. 

• Enrollment Report 
Senator Dial called upon Buddy Starling, Dean of Enrollment Management, to give a 

report. 

In his report Dean Starling shared several points to consider which included: 
--New undergraduate admission requirements take effect Fall 2011 
--Convenience/Completion in big demand 

-Full-time model of higher education becoming too expensive for many 
Families 

-Many colleges launching "three-year" programs 
-More students will study online and seek out least expensive options 
-Students will increasingly expect access to classes from portable electronic 
devices 

--High school dropouts in Alabama each day: 13 9 
--Student body is aging - even on traditional campuses 

www.troy.edu
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Dean Starling reported that total applications received for Fall 2010 was 1084 compared 
to applications for Fall 2011, as of July 12, which totals 1026. In regard to housing, there is a 
housing wait list currently in effect for females and 100% occupancy is projected for Fall 2011. 
It was noted that there are 1920 beds available. He added that it is estimated that approximately 
150 freshmen normally required to live on campus will have to seek housing off campus. 

Mr. Starling provided figures on registrations for IMPACT, our student orientation 
sessions, our undergraduate applications received/accepted to date as well as figures for 
undergraduate applications denied. He also shared a report on graduate applications. 

In summary Dean Starling said that undergraduate indicators reflect that applications are 
up slightly and acceptances are equal to last year. Applications denied are up 15% Graduate 
indicators mirror those for undergraduate and reflect that applications are up, acceptances down 
slightly and denials are up. Dean Starling concluded by stating that projections are for flat 
enrollment for the Fall 2011. Dean Starling shared several initiatives underway to address the 
enrollment trends. Discussion followed and Mr. Higgins said we "think out of the box" to 
identify ways to increase enrollment and offered one suggestion whereby consideration may 
given to providing a discount to currently enrolled students bringing in additional students. 

Resolution No. I-Tobacco Free Campus 

Senator Dial introduced Resolution No. 1 and called upon Dr. John Dew, Senior Vice 
Chancellor for Student Services and Administration, to give a report. 

Dr. Dew reported that the university already has policies in place that prevent smoking in 
our facilities and Resolution No. 1 addresses the use of tobacco products outside of facilities 
across campus. He added that the' proposal before the Board provides for a one-year time frame 
for implementation to allow the university to make the campus a tobacco free institution. Dr. 
Dew stated that a wellness committee will be established representative of the faculty and staff to 
help us move forward with this initiative. The proposed resolution would have an effective date 
of August 13, 2012, to become a tobacco-free campus. 

Resolution No. 1 

ACTION: SENATOR DIAL MOVED TO ADOPT RESOLUTION NO. 1. A SECOND 
WAS PROVIDED BY MR. CROWELL. MR. HIGGINS STATED THAT ONE CHANGE 
TO THE RESOLUTION WAS MADE IN THE BOARD'S EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
THAT SHOULD BE REFLECTED IN RESOLUTION NO. 1. HE ADDED THAT THE 
LAST PARA GRAPH OF THE RESOLUTION SHOULD BE AMENDED TO READ 
"SMOKELESS" INSTEAD OF "ORAL" TOBACCO PRODUCT. THERE BEING NO 
FURTHER DISCUSSION THE RESOLUTION PASSED AS AMENDED WHICH IS 
REFLECTED BELOW. 

Resolution No. 1 

Tobacco Free Campuses 

WHEREAS, Troy University is committed to providing a university environment which 
promotes the success and welfare of the individual student, and 

WHEREAS, tobacco use is the leading preventable cause of death in this country, responsible for 
one in every five deaths; and 
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WHEREAS, Dr. Morton has remained steadfast in his support of Troy University's College of 
Education and the thousands of TROY alumni who serve Alabama public education; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Troy University Board of Trustees >5dends its most 
sincere gratitude to Dr. Joseph B. Morton for his service to the Board of Trustees and Alabama 
public education on the occasion of his retirement as State Superindendent of Education. 

• Resolution No. 3-Bylaws Changes 
Mr. Higgins addressed the Board regarding the proposed Bylaws changes and added that 

he had talked with members regarding the proposed changes. He stated that Resolution No. 3 
would delete the section stating that the Vice President Pro Tempore would serve as chair of the 
Academic Affairs Committee. Mr. Higgins added that this change will give the Board more 
opportunity for the leadership of 1!1is committee. 

Resolution No. 3 

ACTION: Mr. HIGGINS MOVED FOR THE ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION NO. 3 
WHICH FOLOWS. A SECOND WAS PROVIDED BY MR. OWEN. THERE BEING 
NO FURTHER DISCUSSION, THE RESOLUTION PASSED. 

Resolution No. 3 
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